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CASTELLAMMARE NEWS

· THE LAWSUIT:  PRESERVING OUR CC&R’s and VIEW PROTECTIONS; As you know from previous newsletters, a Castellammare property owner (who owns the lot on the cliff at Tramonto and Bellino), sued the CMHO in February, 2006, because he did not want to put up story poles, as required by the CMHO’s Architectural Committee when view impairments are in question.  As part of this suit he is now trying to invalidate our CC&R’s and destroy the protections that they provide.  He is claiming that the CMHO never had the authority to extend the CC&R’s past 1999 and, even if they did, they improperly conducted the election to extend them and therefore the extension was invalid.

Final oral arguments for this portion of the trial to preserve our CC&R’s were heard on October 9 and 10.  Attorneys for our association were in court doing their best to protect us and they did a wonderful job.  In addition, fifteen Castellammare residents were present in court, filling up one side of the courtroom.  This was a great show of support for our community and not lost on the judge.  Many thanks to all of you who took the time to spend a day in court for us!  The judge now takes these arguments under consideration and will render a judgment.  This judgment may take up to 2-3 months, but we are hoping for a decision sooner than that.  
However, even after the judge renders his decision, and if we win, the second part of the trial will take place to deal with the issue of CC&R’s enforcement and the use of story poles.  

Due to the cost of defending our CC&R’s, the board will be sending a letter to all of you asking for financial help in setting up a legal defense fund.  Many of you have already volunteered to donate towards this fund, and we appreciate this show of support.  Any amount that you can give will be much appreciated, and needed, in this ongoing and draining lawsuit.

· THE NEIGHBORHOOD PICNIC: Our annual pot-luck picnic was held on September 30. It was a great success and extremely well attended.  Many think it was one of our best picnics to date.  We all had a wonderful time, and the children especially enjoyed the bouncer, which came complete with a slide.  Councilman Rosendahl and Deputy Epstein also attended and were able to talk with some of the neighbors.  

The picnic would not have been possible without the hard work of Joan and Harvey Rochman, who planned the entire event and kept us all supplied with barbeque hamburgers, hot dogs and sausages throughout the day.  Thank you Joan and Harvey – we really appreciate it!

· SPECIAL AWARD:  At the picnic, Deputy Andrea Epstein of Councilman Rosendahl’s office was presented a special award of appreciation from the board for all of her work for our community throughout the past two years.  Andrea is always available to answer questions and help us when we need it and is a great asset to our community.   
· TRAFFIC SIGNAL AT SUNSET AND LOS LIONES: Unfortunately, we are still unable to announce a precise timetable for the installation of the traffic light at Los Liones.  As you know, the City approved the opening of the Waldorf School based on Waldorf’s agreement to install a traffic light at this intersection.  The City allowed Waldorf to open without the light as long as they had a temporary interim traffic plan in place.  The cost for the light, if the City installed it, is about $350,000.  Waldorf has put $50,000 into an account for the light and is planning to raise another $100,000.  In addition, the Getty Villa Community Relations Committee has pledged $150,000 towards the cost, and Councilman Rosendahl’s office is pledging the remainder of the cost.  However, the City now reports that it will take three to five years for them to install the light.  Due to this time-table, Waldorf has been asked to hire an independent contractor which would be quicker and less expensive, as a private contractor will not have to comply with the same regulations as the City.
We continue to press the Waldorf School to live up to its legal responsibilities and initial commitment to install the light.  We are heartened that they have undertaken a fund-raising effort in connection with the light.  We will keep you informed of new developments in this matter.

· TREASURERS REPORT: Mike Lofchie, CMHO treasurer, reports that the association is presently solvent but he is deeply concerned about the mounting legal costs incurred in connection with the lawsuit regarding the lot on Tramonto Drive.  The lawsuit to date has cost the association over $10,000 with no end in sight.  In addition, we have our insurance premium due in a few months, which is $5,000.  The members of the board are very hopeful that all of you will contribute to the legal defense fund so that we can continue to defend our CC&R’s.  
As always, our financial records are open and available to anyone who would like to look at them or receive more detailed information.  

On a more positive note, we have 160 dues paying members this year, out of a total of 222 households.  This is the same as last year, even though we had to raise our dues from $40 to $85.  

· NEIGHBORHOOD PARK: Neighborhood residents are working to create a park out of the empty lots on lower Castellammare.  Eric Fleiss reports the following update: They have received petition signatures from over 100 residents on the hill.  Those signatures, along with a map of the lots and photographs of the trash and generally unattractive condition of the property, were delivered to Councilman Rosendahl’s office.  The Councilman has responded that he is interested in figuring out a way to make the park happen, and his only concern is safety in terms of potential geological issues. His planning deputy is visiting the site with a city geologist and we hope to hear back from them in the next month.

· CRIME AND SAFETY:  Cars continue to be burglarized on a regular basis in this area .   Please remember to keep your homes and cars locked and do not keep anything in your car that may be stolen.  Please report any suspicious activity to the police and keep your board informed.  Police and other important contact numbers are listed at the end of this newsletter.

Please remember to drive safely on our streets.  This is a community where families and their pets are out walking and gathering and we need to be especially careful.  Also, be sure to keep your children and pets safe and close by when walking so as not to present a hazard to drivers. One of our neighbors suggests that if your dog is aggressive, keep him on a leash and please remember to pick up after your dog.  

· HISTORICAL BROCHURE: We would like to extend a belated thank you to our neighbors for reproducing the wonderful Castellammare Mesa historical brochure, which each of you received when you paid your dues. 

· BRUSH CLEARANCE:  If you notice a property that needs brush clearance, please call John Novella of the Brush Clearance Unit at (818) 374-1111.  With our current dry spell, it is vitally important to keep our area free of unnecessary fire hazards.  One of our neighbors noticed a lot full of brush and a dead tree and called Mr. Novella.  The property was cleared of brush within a day.

· RECYCLING:  We can now put styrofoam in the blue containers, as the City has expanded their recycling program.  Also, the following clean items can be placed in the blue containers:  newspaper, magazines, phone books, and other dry, clean paper; cardboard boxes and chipboard; aluminum, tin, metal, and bi-metal cans; empty and dry paint and aerosol cans; wire hangers; rinsed glass bottles and jars; empty and rinsed plastic containers, numbers 1 – 7; plastic bags, including grocery and dry cleaner bags.  Papers or boxes with grease or food residue should go in the black bin.    Please remember that your bins are to be removed from the street by 8 p.m. the day of pick-up.

 CC&R and ARCHITECTURAL COMMITTEE UPDATES: 
One of the CMHO’s primary responsibilities is to uphold the CC&R’s. Homeowners are urged to bring their construction projects, no matter how small, to the Architectural Committee (AC) early in their process to save time and money. Your CMHO Board will continue to take steps to ensure compliance with our CC&R’s and the protection of our neighborhood. Also, if you notice new construction in the neighborhood and you are not certain that a project is being reviewed by the Architectural Committee, please contact an AC or board member. If a project is not visible from the street, the AC may have no way of knowing of its status.  
Some of the properties in which we are involved are:  

· 17415 Revello:  The owner has demolished his house.  The Architectural Committee is awaiting his building plans in order to render a decision on his remodel. 

· 17474 Revello:  The owner previously withdrew his plans to build three homes on this site.  However, he may resubmit plans to build due to recent talks with adjacent developers to upgrade the street.  

· 17543 Tramonto (C. of Coperto): The owner plans to build two homes on this parcel, and his plans have been approved by the architectural committee.  He has not yet begun construction.  
· 17484 Tramonto This is the house on lower Tramonto that has been under construction for over 10 years.  The owner had sent a letter to our attorney in March, 2006, stating that he would be finished by September 2006.   Although the City took the owner to court and he was given six weeks to finish the house (which deadline was February 28, 2007), it is still not finished.  The City continues to put pressure on the owner, and slow progress is being made.  
· 17642 Tramonto:   See LAWSUIT at beginning of newsletter.  
· 17810 Tramonto:  A remodel was approved, with changes to the roofline, by the Architectural Committee.
· 17876 Vicino:  Plans have been approved for a remodel, with possibly some minor changes to a deck.

COMMUNICATION is at the heart of a successful community association.  We are open to suggestions about what and how to communicate with you and what you would like to see us do.  Please remember, the board meetings are open to all members.  We usually meet the third Thursday of the month.  If you would like to attend, please call or e-mail one of the board members for the specifics. 

 If you haven’t already, please send your e-mail addresses to Kim Clary at kimjdave@msn.com.  If you have changed your e-mail address, please update us.

Board Members 2007

	Kim Clary
	17717 Sabbiadoro 
	230-8041
	kimjdave@msn.com

	Nancy Goubran
	269 Monte Grigio
	230-0296
	nancygoubran@att.net

	Mike Lofchie
	177211 Tramonto
	459-5661
	mlofchie@gmail.com

	Doreen Rochman
	17630 Tramonto
	454-4338
	rochman@earthlink.net

	Harvey Rochman
	286 Quadro Vecchio
	459-9049
	hrochman@manatt.com

	Julie Silver
	233 Tranquillo
	428-9538
	asilvergirl@aol.com

	Reuel Sutton
	239 Tranquillo
	459-1286
	reuel.sutton@verizon.net


Architectural Committee Members 2007

	Reuel Sutton
	239 Tranquillo
	459-1286
	Reuel.sutton@verizon.net

	Andrew Martin
	17810 Sabbiadoro
	459-5310
	AM1019857@aol.com

	Marlena Newmark
	17481 Tramonto
	454-4592
	PaulMarlena@aol.com

	Gerry Nadler
	221 Tranquillo
	459-4546
	Nadler@usc.edu

	Kim Clary  
	17717 Sabbiadoro
	230-8041
	kimjdave@msn.com

	Simon Johnston
	254 Tranquillo
	459-9481
	sj@simonjohnstondesign.com     


Other Numbers:

Councilman 11th District Bill Rosendahl:   West LA office (310) 575-8461

Andrea Epstein, Field Deputy for Rosendahl:  andrea.epstein@lacity.org 

Senior Lead Police Officer Moore: v-mail: 310-444-0737; (cell) 310-622-3984; e-mail: 27995@lapd.org.
Getty Villa Community 24 Hour Complaint line – (877) 625-4282
Emergencies:  call 911
Preserve our houses and trees—be especially careful with fire hazards!!
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